Sky Knights Aeromodeling Team

Official Club Meeting Minutes

Date: November 27, 2017 Meeting Called to Order: 7.00PM

The November meeting was held at Buffalo Wild Wings on Rollins Road. The restaurant is allowing the club to use its private gathering area as a meeting location. BWW management is also making the room available for open "whoop racing" on Mondays.

Attendance: Ten club members were present at this month's meeting. 6 guests including Rich Harris, Don Harris, Rob, Kimmiah Smith, Ray Suelzer and Donald Martin visited the meeting. There were also several "drop-ins" to the meeting room from the restaurant. Plenty of "whooping" going on too!

Roll Call:

President: Jon Earley (Y) Vice President: Jim Larson (Y)
Treasurer: Dave Wurzbach (Y) Secretary: Rich Granitz (Y)

2 Year Director: Ralph Warner (Y) 1 Year Director: Dave Stritter (Y)

Treasurer's Report (Dave Wurzbach): 10/17/17 through 11/26/17

Balance: 10/16/17 1943.73

Income: 43.75 Membership- Pro Rated

Expense: 0.00

Balance: 8/28/17 1987.48

The treasury report was accepted by motion of the attending club members

A motion was made to initiate a 1000.00 donation to Field Owner Marge for 2018.

The motion was accepted and Dave will issue a check for Marge.

Secretary's Report (Rich Granitz):

No new report.

Safety Report (Rich Granitz):

No issues to discuss.

Sky Knights Aeromodeling Team

Official Club Meeting Minutes

Field Report:

Steve filled the fuel cans and mowed the field recently. Mowing has ended for the season.

FYI - Semi-trailers are parked near the parking area.

Web Report: (John Clauson)

Check out the main page of the website for some new photos.

Jon is inquiring about the potential for a member blog page on the website.

Send appropriate photos and video links to John for potential publication.

Old Business:

 Due to scheduling complications for meeting locations, a motion was made to hold meetings at Buffalo Wild Wings. The motion was accepted. Meetings will be held in the BWW private room.

New Business:

- o Ramon, our newest member was officially welcomed to the club.
- The annual Sky Knights holiday party will be held in January. Location will be determined at a later time. Several potential locations were mentioned including Saluto's and Buffalo Wild Wings.
- Indoor Flying resumed at the Prince of Peace Church gymnasium. 8 Pilots ware at the gym for the season's first flying session. Watch the website for dates and come out and fly. Thank You Ralph, for arranging the use of the gym again this year.
- Several club members are considering initiating an Introductory RC Program for the Grayslake library. Library management made a proposal for a program after seeing indoor whoop flying at the October meeting. Dave W. will spearhead the effort and Jim will send an email to the group seeking volunteers.
- o Indoor flying in Barrington has resumed.

Show and Tell / Good of the Club

Jon demonstrated his newly constructed "RC paper airplane."

The meeting adjourned at 7:40PM.